e, Planning,
(L“J.) Industry &

Environment

Mr Ari Stypel

Approvals Manager

Sydney Metro

Level 43

680 George Street

Sydney New South Wales 2000

25/03/2022

Dear Mr Stypel

Sydney Metro West - Concept and Stage 1 - Modification 2 (SSI-10038 MOD 2)
Request for additional information

| refer to the Sydney Metro West - Concept and Stage 1 (major civil construction between
Westmead and The Bays) Modification 2 (SSI-10038 MOD 2). The Department requires additional
information in regard to the proposed realignment of Kay and Unwin streets at the approved Clyde
Maintenance and Stabling Facility and its consistency with strategic planning for the area, including
draft strategic plans.

The Department is seeking the following:

. how the proposed realignment of Kay and Unwin St is compatible with potential connections,
specifically the identified connection between Kay/Unwin Street and the M4 Motorway
identified in the Draft Camellia-Rosehill Place Strategy (2021), the Greater Parramatta Interim
Land Use and Infrastructure Implementation Plan (2017), and the Western Sydney Regional
Ring Road Strategy (2012)

) current designs, drawings, and modelling for the proposed Kay/Unwin Street realignment,
including CAD drawings and flood modellings to confirm that a potential M4 connection can
be delivered in the next 5 to 10 years, as identified in the Draft Camellia-Rosehill Place
Strategy.

While the Department acknowledges that a potential connection between Kay/Unwin Street and the
M4 Motorway is beyond the scope of Sydney Metro West, the assessment of the proposed
modification should consider the ability for infrastructure identified in strategic plans to be delivered
in the future.

Please provide the information, or notify us that the information will not be provided, by Fri 08 April
2022. If you cannot meet this deadline, please provide and commit to an alternative timeframe for
providing this information.
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If you have any questions, please contact Sam Kelly, on 9995 5733/ at
samual.kelly@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Glenn Snow
Director
Transport Assessments
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